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Morwell Historical Society Directory 2018 

 

President: Bruce McMaster 

Phone: 5134 1149 – 0428 528 464 

Vice-President: John Willis 

Secretary: Florence Butcher 

Assistant Secretary: Elaine Andrijczak 

Treasurer: Carolyn Schopp 

Committee Members: Kellie Bertrand 
 Rosalie Davey 
 Shirley Prosser 

Research Library:  12 Hazelwood Road, Morwell, Victoria 3840 

Research Queries: research@morwellhistoricalsociety.org.au 

Public Access: 3rd Wednesday and last Sunday of each month, 11.00 a.m. – 2.00 p.m.  

 Not open - December & January 

General meetings: 3rd Wednesday February to November – 2.00 pm 

Annual General Meeting: 3rd Wednesday of March each year 

Membership Fees: Due 1st July each year 

Ordinary Member $25.00 

Couple – at same address $30.00 Dependants – at same address $5 each 

 Application Forms available on our web site for you to print and send. 

 For a print copy of “The Morwell Post” - $10.00 per annum 

Editor: email: morwellpost@morwellhistoricalsociety.org.au 

Research Fees: $10.00 per hour or part thereof, and prices for photo prints on application and 

postage where applicable. 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/morwellhistoricalsociety 

Postal Address: 12 Hazelwood Road, Morwell 3840 

 Victoria, Australia 

Front page icon is of the old Post Office c1930 which was on the site of the now Commonwealth Bank, corner of 

Commercial Road and Tarwin Street. 

All photos, unless indicated, are from our archives. 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT – JULY 2018 

 
The Society continues to be very busy with building renovations, assisting family history enquiries and 
completing applications for grants. 
 
In appreciation of the Morwell Bowling Club’ recent donations to the Society towards completion of 
renovation works, a Members social dinner was recently held at the Bowling Club which was enjoyed by all 
attending.  A booking has been made for a Society Christmas Function at the Morwell Bowling Club on 6th 
December – so please put this date in your diary.  Shirley Prosser, our Membership Secretary, will be in 
touch with you closer to the date with details. 
 
Approval of Grant Application to the Latrobe Valley Authority 
Approval was received on 1st June 2018 of the Society’s application to the Latrobe Valley Authority for 
funds towards the Re-roofing of the main building and Painting and Repair of water damage in the 
Exhibition Space (front room). 
 
The Latrobe Valley Authority will provide a grant of $40,146.  This project will require Morwell Historical 
Society Funding of $12,242, and the Society needs to pay the GST costs which are excluded from the 
Society’s application, totalling $4,808. An amount of $500 has already been donated from the Lions Club of 
Morwell towards the guttering included in this project. 
 
The Society is still waiting on a formal announcement of the grant by the Minister but has written to the 
Contractors confirming acceptance of their Quotes which were included in the application:  Millers 
Plumbing for the Re-roofing and Wayne Vincent Painting for the Painting and Repair of water damage in 
the Exhibition Space (front room).  It is uncertain as to when Millers Plumbing will be able to commence 
work which will depend on the winter weather. 
 
Sausage Sizzle at Bunnings, Saturday, 14th July 2018 
Thank you to Shirley Prosser for organizing the successful Sausage Sizzle at Bunnings Morwell on Saturday, 
14th July with a profit of $653.  Thank you also to the other members who assisted: David McInnes, Fay and 
Boyd Thompson, Rosalie Davey and Dianne Harle.  Also a thank you to Arthur Kennedy at Zio’s Pizza of 40 
George Street, Morwell, for supplying and slicing the onions. 
 
Mezzanine Floor 
With a recent donation of $3,500 from the Morwell Bowling Club towards the costs involved, work has now 
commenced on the installation of the mezzanine floor by members Bruce McMaster, Chris Roads and David 
McInnes.  The Society is most grateful to Peter Koslowski for the donation of a wooden staircase which will 
impressively complement the installation of, and access to, the mezzanine floor.  Thank you to member 
Chris Roads for arranging this donation. 
 
Regional Historical Group Meetings 

It is important to keep in contact with other Historical Societies and Secretary Florence Butcher and I 

recently attended the following meetings: 

1. GAAHS – Gippsland Association of Affiliated Historical Societies – Annual Meeting was held at Trafalgar 
on Saturday, 19th May 

2. Latrobe Combined History Group Meeting held on Sunday, 17th June 2018 at Moe Historical Society. 
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Guest Speakers at Monthly Meetings 

This year our Guest Speakers have been: 

February Meeting – John Willis (our Vice President) – “The Air War in Gippsland in 1918” 

April Meeting – Melissa Scholes – “Re Morwell Swimming Club’s 60th Anniversary Celebrations” 

May Meeting – Bruce McMaster – “Re the Society’s Collection of Records” 

June Meeting – Graham Goulding OAM – “Re the Gippsland Immigration Wall of Recognition and the  

 Gippsland Heritage Walk”. 

 

Applying for Grants 

The Society is in the process of applying for the following grants: 

1.  Latrobe Valley Authority – for installation of split-system inverter units in the Exhibition Space (front 
room) and Hare-Campbell Room 

2. Latrobe City Council – Minor Capital Works Program – (1) for painting the front external wall, front 
door and 3 windows and (2) for painting north and south wall: 6 small windows, 7 large windows and 
two double-doors and surrounds 

3. Latrobe City Council – Community Development Grants – for contribution to the publication “Morwell 
District Boer War Soldiers and Civilians” 

4. Holsworth Heritage Trust – for contribution to the publication “Morwell District Boer War Soldiers and 
Civilians” 

 

Bruce McMaster 

President 

 

Membership Reminder 

 

Annual Membership Fees are due on 1st July 2018. Could you please complete a Renewal of 

Membership Form and forward with your payment. This form is available at our rooms and online 

at our website under ‘Membership’. Note that on the website, Digital Forms are now available 

where you have the ability to fill out and sign your Membership Form online and send to us by 

email – no paper and no posting! 

 

Thank you to all those members who promptly paid their Annual Subscription. 
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Concluding Maree Robertson’s (nee Davey) story, My Memoirs, 1926-1939, from our 
May Newsletter. 
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FRONT PAGE PHOTO 

Back L-R: Ethel Davey (nee ?), Len, Norm, Bill, Colin, Les, Bert Heath, Phil King, Reg Davey, Jim 

Gosney, Ollie Gosney (nee Davey). 

Centre L-R: Gwen Davey, Susie, Nance, NANA (Ada Elizabeth), TUMMA (Charles), Marie Heath, 

Adie King, Eunice Davey (nee Maddern), ?. 

Front L-R: Roma, Vorna, Bill, Haven, Des, Marilyn Heath (on knee), Wendy King (on knee), Glen 

Heath, Maree Davey (hand up), Geoff Gosney, Teddy Gosney, Bobby Gosney 
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THE CHURCH STREET LEVEL CROSSING 

 

This oblique aerial photo of Morwell, c1953, was 

taken from the northern side of the railway line 

looking across the western end of the central 

business district in Commercial Road. The Church 

Street level crossing is in the foreground. 

Masonic Lodge Town Hall 

DC Mills and Co building Tarwin Street 

and Commercial Road corner.  

The first floor of the PO has been removed 

War Memorial 

The photo below is taken from the tower of the Fire 

Station.  

Morwell Fire Station and Bell Tower c 1920 in 

Station Street (Princes Highway) and opposite 

Church Street. Between the Fire Station and 

the Bell Tower you can just see the Catholic 

Church Tower in the distance. 
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Inside the Fire Brigade Hall c1917 

 

In 1917 the Fire Station was built beside the railway line near the Church Street level crossing. This central 

position gave it ready access to any part of the town 

  

Fire Station Post Office Masonic Lodge 
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SCHOOL DAYS 

Collins Street School opened in rooms at the Commercial Road State School in February 1951 transferring 

23rd April 1951 to the permanent site when 3 Bristol prefabricated two room units were ready to receive 

the 200 pupils enrolled. Towards the end of the year the attendance had reached 263 and some classes 

were taken in the St Mary’s Church of England Hall. Three classrooms were added during 1955-56 and 

another 2 in 1961. The existing buildings were completed with a further new room in 1965 and a Hawksley 

building was purchased from the SEC by the local people in 1965. The first principal was Lawrence Kelly 

1951-55. The second principal was Henry Campbell 1955-57. In the photo below we see him supervising 

morning assembly and being watched by a workman on the framework of a new room. 

Why the name Shelby? 

The school closed on 18th December 1992 and the land between Mary and Patricia Streets was bought by 

the Kennedy family who made the subdivision. The Kennedy’s had to come up with a girls’ name for the 

Crescent because it was surrounded by girls names. Their son was a fan of Carroll Shelby, the American car 

racing driver and when he had a daughter he called her Shelby. Shelby Kennedy died when she was at 

school so the grandparents named the Crescent in memory of her. 
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Articles and contributions to the Morwell Historical Society “Morwell Post” are welcome from any source without 

liability, and accepted subject to editorial approval. The editors reserve the right to amend/edit all contributions. 

The editor of the “Morwell Post” cannot be held responsible for the quality and accuracy of all information 

supplied to us. Readers should always check with originators of material published, with any queries relating to 

accuracy of information. All rights reserved. No part of this publication may be reproduced, stored in a retrieval 

system or transmitted in any form, or by any means, electronic, mechanical, recording or otherwise without the 

prior consent of the publisher. 

 

                                                       

 

Please deliver me to: 

 

 

 

OPEN DAYS 2018 

 
1st August / 15th August / 26th August 
5th September / 19th September / 30th September 
3rd October / 17th October / 28th October 
7th November / 21st November / 25th November 

OPEN DAYS 2019 

6th February / 20th February / 24th February 
6th March / 20th March / 31st March 
3rd April / 17th April / 28th April 
1st May / 15th May / 26th May 
5th June / 19th June / 29th June 
3rd July / 17th July / 28th July 
 
 

 

If not delivered please return to 12 Hazelwood Road, Morwell 3840 

 


